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Mother's Day  Breakfast
On Friday morning, Mothers, Grandmothers and friends came together at the 
College for a special Mother's Day Breakfast. Families gathered in the Barrie 
Holmes Stadium at 7:45am eager to share breakfast with their loved ones, 
acknowledging and looking forward to celebrating Mother's Day on Sunday.
A great way to show appreciation to all the special women in our lives.

We pray for our mothers and those who are like mothers to us – our 
grandmothers, our aunties, our sisters, our teachers and our friends. We 
remember our mothers who are with us today, those who cannot be here or 
are not in our lives, and those who have died and are with God. Through the 
love, care and protection they show for us, mothers help us to understand more 

of what God is like.

Mothers often show us the way when we feel like we are in the darkness.

Mothers are God’s special people. They bring us strength and comfort.

Mothers can cheer us up when we are feeling down.

Mothers help to nourish us, care for us and keep us healthy.

Mothers want us to learn and grow by helping us with our work and reading 
stories to us. 

Mothers have big hearts to hold all the love they have for us even when we 
make things tough for them.

Lord our God, who listens to the humblest of voices, hear the prayers we bring 
to you today. 

God of love, bless our mothers with peace and happiness
We pray,

Hold our mothers close to you

God of love, bless our mothers with laughter and joy
We pray,

Hold our mothers close to you

God of love, bless our mothers with good health and love
We pray,

Hold our mothers close to you

God of love, keep our mothers free of heartache, hurt and sorrow
We pray,

Hold our mothers close to you

God of love, watch over our mothers who are not with us
We pray,

Hold our mothers close to you

Loving God, with hope and faith we ask you to accept the prayers we make to
you.

Amen.
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From The Principal 
Mother’s Day Celebrations and Mary in the Month of May
Thank you to the Mothers, Carers, Grandmas, Godmothers, aunties, big sisters 
and all those who provide motherly care to our young and were able to attend 
the Mother’s Day Breakfast and liturgy in the Barrie Holmes Stadium last Friday.  
Thanks to our Catholic Identity and Mission Team, supportive staff, our senior 
student leaders and volunteer student readers for their leadership of this event, 
and once again, the Sugarloaf Café for ensuring that the event was supremely 
well  catered.

As we celebrate motherly care of those who are with us and those who are now 
enjoying their heavenly reward, we also acknowledge that during May we as a 
Catholic Church offer our devotion to Mary; our model of devoted motherhood, 
grace, unconditional love and maternal integrity.       

National Families Week - Stronger Families, Stronger Communities 
The United Nations General Assembly, in its resolution 47/237 of 20 September 
1993, proclaimed that 15 May of every year shall be observed as the International 
Day of Families. The United Nations states that “this annual observance reflects 
the importance which the international community attaches to families as basic 
units of society as well as its concern regarding their situation around the world. 
The International Day of Families provides an opportunity to promote awareness 
of issues relating to families as well as to promote appropriate action. The Day 
can become a powerful mobilising factor on behalf of families in all countries, 
which avail themselves of this opportunity and demonstrate support of family 
issues appropriate to each society.”

National Families Week coincides with the United Nations International Day of 
Families on 15 May. All Australians, including community organisations, schools, 
councils, companies and individuals are invited to participate in National 
Families Week each year.  

Following up on the theme of the 59th session of the Commission for Social 
Development: “Socially just transition towards sustainable development: the 
role of digital technologies on social development and wellbeing of all” the 2021 
observance of the International Day of Families focuses on the impacts of new 
technologies on the wellbeing of families.

Megatrends, including new technologies, demographic shifts, rapid urbanisation, 
and migration trends, as well as climate change, have been dramatically shaping 
our world. The prolonged COVID-19 pandemic demonstrates the importance of 
digital technologies for work, education and communication. The pandemic has 
accelerated technological changes that had already been under way both in 
society and at work, including the expanded use of digital platforms and related 
technological innovations like cloud computing and the use of big data and 
algorithms.

In preparation for the Thirtieth Anniversary of the International Year of the Family, 
2024 (IYF+30) the United Nations aims to raise awareness of megatrends noted 
above and responsive family-oriented policies to tackle their effects.

In recognition of National Families Week, 15-21 May, we are reminded to reflect 
on the role families play in our community and the importance of celebrating the 
presence and meaning of family, as the protectors, first educators and nurturers 
of children and young people. We know that living in loving and stable families 
is an important safety factor for children. To support children and keep them 
safe we understand the importance of supporting their families also, especially 
those who may be experiencing stress or difficult times. The encouragement 
of family life is a key focus in our Archdiocese and within our school and parish 
team. National Families Week is an important opportunity for us to welcome and 
embrace the richness and diversity families bring to our parish communities. 

The Archdiocesan Child Protection Unit has a responsibility to assist with 
supporting the care and wellbeing of children and families in our community and 
can be contacted on 8210 8159.

2021 NAPLAN Testing
Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will be undertaking the four NAPLAN tests of 
Writing, Reading, Language Conventions and Numeracy in Weeks 3 and 4 this 
Term, commencing yesterday Tuesday 11 May. 

Families of students in Years 3 and 5 have had details of testing times sent home 
via a class newsletter. Years 7 and 9 families will have had a broadcast sent with 
times of the four tests. 

Demonstration tests are available at the following site:
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
if you are interested in familiarising yourselves with the type of questions asked. 

Students have already undertaken at least one practice test here at the College. 
Students with their own devices should still have a Lock Down Browser installed 
to use for the testing. If students have new devices they may need to re-install 
this. 

It is also really helpful if students in Years 7 and 9 bring their own corded 
headphones, as all tests have an aural element. We do have some spare 
headphones if this is not possible. Please feel welcome to contact your child’s 
Home Group teacher or Chris Lloyd with any questions or concerns you may 
have.

Carpark Care
I remind families of the care required in the carpark area. The speed limit of 
15km/hour is designed to assist with maintaining the safety of all community 
members. Likewise, the smooth running of the ‘kiss and drop’ area depends on 
the courtesy of all users to keep the traffic moving. Should children not be at the 
‘kiss and drop’ area ready for pick up, I ask parents to complete another cycle of 
the area to ensure others can collect their waiting children. 

HHDL Four Point Plan
Our current national context in recent times reminds us of the ‘precarious 
confidence’ that is present. I firmly believe that our complacency will be our 
enemy in the next eight months, and as such I reiterate that we will be continuing 
deliberately and carefully with our HHDL Strategy in Term 2.  

I thank you in anticipation for your attention to the HHDL Four Point Plan; good 
health, good hygiene and hand washing, good distancing and care for others and 
good learning regardless of student location.  

During Term 2, the health and wellbeing of students, families and staff remains 
our priority. We will continue to ensure that our school is a safe environment, 
maintaining the additional cleaning regime which was commenced in 2020.

Food Allergies – awareness, avoidance and action
Living with the risk of a severe allergic reaction, or anaphylaxis, takes planning, 
diligence and clear communication.  At Tenison Woods College we believe that 
our community has a significant role in supporting those who live with the risk, 
so that through awareness, education and training they and their families can 
lead normal, healthy lives.
  
The website http://www.allergyfacts.org.au offers support for individuals, 
parents and carers of people living with this risk, supporting the critical more 
personalised treatment and care. We encourage anyone who suspects they 
may have an allergy or those who have already been diagnosed to consult their 
allergist, immunologist, paediatrician or GP for personalised treatment and care.  
This includes regular follow-ups so that they can access up to date information 
on managing their risk of anaphylaxis, and communicating that information to 
our staff so that our community can support them in the best possible way.

Staff Professional Development Days – 10 and 11 June
Staff are looking forward to the staff professional development days on 
Thursday 10 June and Friday 11 June, when they will devote time to literacy 
and numeracy experiences in the Junior School, Integrated curriculum in the 
Middle School, Student Agency in the Senior School, as well as evolving further 
our wellbeing approach at the school.  Education Support Officers will also have  
the opportunity to complete the Youth Mental Health First Aid Course.

I trust students and parents will experience the benefits of the days through our 
service to students and families throughout the College.  I remind families that 
these days are student-free days.  

Need a tutor? Studiosity is our free online tutoring service
I remind families that students of Tenison Woods College in Years 7-12 have 
access to a free online tutoring service.  Students are able to connect to expert 
tutors for live, one-to-one conversations about homework, assignments and 
exam preparation from 3:00pm – 10:00pm Monday to Friday. Give it a try – I know 
you will appreciate the service offered by Studiosity! 

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
http://www.allergyfacts.org.au
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CIM Team News
200 Years of Catholic Education in Australia
This year, we celebrate 200 years of Catholic Education 
in Australia. From its humble beginnings in Parramatta in  

October 1820, with 31 students, there are now over 768,000 
students enrolled in Catholic schools across the country. 

As a College community, a Mass will be offered to acknowledge this significant 
milestone on Friday 28 May at 8:00am in the College chapel. Students, staff and 
families are welcome to attend. All visitors to the College must sign in upon 
arrival at the chapel.

May is the month of Mary
During the month of May, the Church honours, with special love, Mary the 
Mother of God. The Hail Mary is an important prayer of our Catholic Tradition 
and one that we encourage classes and families to pray regularly. 

Hail Mary, full of grace,
The Lord is with you;

Blessed are you among women,
Blessed is the fruit of your womb, Jesus.

Holy Mary, mother of God,
Pray for us sinners

Now and at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Sacramental Preparation Program
A reminder that families involved in the program must attend Family Session 
C tomorrow, Thursday 13 May, at either 4:30pm-5:45pm or 6:45pm-8:00pm at 
St Paul’s Hall.

Youth Mass
Youth Mass is held on the 3rd weekend of the month at the 5:00pm Saturday 
Mass at St Paul’s Church, Penola Road. The next Youth Mass will be held on 
Saturday 15 May. The music and readings at this mass are led by the young 
people from the College and the parish. Please contact Chloe Shanahan or  
Cisca Teodoro if you would like to be involved in this. The monthly Youth Mass 
is followed by a Youth Group dinner and discussion group. Young people in 
Year 8 and above are encouraged to attend.

Family Mass
Family Masses are held on the 4th Sunday of the month at the 11:00am Mass at St 
Paul’s Church, Penola Road. The next Family Mass will be held on Sunday 23 May. 
Please contact Chloe Shanahan via email at shanc@tenison.catholic.edu.au  
or Cisca Teodoro via email at mgpsacraments@bigpond.com if you would like 
to be involved in this.

Term 2 Masses at the College Chapel
A Mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9:15am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend. 

The roster for Term 2 Masses:
Week 3	 Thursday 13 May – Year 6
Week 4	 Thursday 20 May – Year 11
Week 5	 Thursday 27 May – Year 9
	 Friday 28 May – Year 7
Week 6	 Thursday 3 June – Year 12
Week 7	 No Mass – Student Free Day
Week 8	 Thursday 17 June – No Mass
	 Friday 18 June – Whole School Mass
Week 9	 Thursday 24 June – Year 4/5
Week 10	 Thursday 1 July – Year 8

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

Leader's 		
       Latest
As we continue towards the middle of Term 2, one the busiest times at 
Tension Woods College, we all have a focus on learning. Within the past 
three weeks many things have been happening at the College. Our Year 3, 
5, 7 and 9 students have been preparing for NAPLAN where they are being 
assessed on their literacy and numeracy skills;  an online test which started 
this week and will continue for 2 weeks. 

As for the Year 12s, they will be  completing assignments and sitting tests to 
prepare for their exams, the final stage of their schooling.  
 
Within this, the senior school are getting the best of help with the assistance 
of the After-School Study Centre. Please see the poster below to view what 
is offered throughout the week. The College also provides a program 
called Studiosity, a 24/7 on-demand study help, with Student Mentors 
that provide feedback on literacy skills and core subject support. Giving 
students the confidence to persevere, to normalise academic enquiry, to 
independently produce more thoughtful work, and to arrive in class better 
prepared. Studiosity can be accessed through SEQTA.  
 
The College has also recently created fitness sessions that are part of the 
study centre concept. These sessions  take place every Wednesday morning 
from 7:30am to 8:15am, known as 'The Club'. The Club provides and focuses 
on strength and conditioning, nutrition tips and support in a great positive 
environment, with each session followed by a shared breakfast.  
 
If students need a shared space with their peers or individually, the College 
library is a great space for students to read, study or complete assignments. 
The library offers newspapers, magazines, e-books, laptops and many more 
resources that aid in learning. Students who have an interest in music, are 
able to go to the library on Monday, at lunch times, to use a device called 
a ‘groovebox”, a music instrument that allows students to practice or be 
creative.  
 
And again, though it is a big term, Tenison Woods College provides 
the resources for students to strive for success, making the ordinary 
extraordinary.

Anushka Kumar and Ben Lawson | Learning Leaders

Check out the Tension Woods 
College Instagram Page

mailto:shanc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:mgpsacraments%40bigpond.com?subject=Cisca%20Teodoro
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National Simultaneous Storytime
National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) is held annually by the Australian 
Library and Information Association (ALIA). This will be taking place in Week 4 on 
Wednesday 19 May at 10:30am.

Every year a picture book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and 
illustrator, is read simultaneously in libraries, schools, pre-schools, childcare 
centres, family homes, bookshops and many other places around the country. 
This is now in its 21st successful year. 

The College has been running this event in the school since 2008. It is a colourful, 
vibrant and fun event that aims to promote the value of reading and literacy, 
using an Australian children's book that explores age-appropriate themes, and 
addresses key learning areas of the National Curriculum for Reception to Year 6.

This year the College is very excited that the book is going to be live streamed 
from space and read by NASA Astronaut Shannon Walker.

The College has asked the Junior School classes to participate in a Science 
experiment from the International Space Station. The classes will take the 
temperature outside on the morning of Wednesday 12 May and Satellite 
observations will be recorded on this date also. The data will be collected from 
the experiment and then compared by the satellite to work out an average 
temperature in Australia at that time. 

The team over at Science Time From Space will be collecting the data collated 
by the astronauts on the International Space Station and provide a video of the 
experiment, outlining what the astronauts found, comparing it to what NSS 
participants found and what this all means. The information will be collected 
and shared, along with the astronaut experiment video.
The experiment is designed to shed some light on the important issue of climate 
change. The science concept shown will be that changing the surface of Earth 
results in changes to sun/earth/space heat balance.

Please click on the following link to access the official NSS site and the NSS email 
signature block and social media tiles. 

Jessica Lucas | Library Assistant

Friends of Music
Friends of Music is a committee formed for anyone interested in supporting the 
music program at Tenison Woods College. The committee meets on the first 
Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm until 8:00pm in the music building at the 
College. The next upcoming meeting will be on Tuesday 1 June 2021.
Members of Friends of Music can take on various roles such as helping out at 
concerts, fundraising to sponsor students in the music program, and other small 
fundraising events.
Please feel free to contact Kathleen Finney (Chairperson) on  
kafflight@hotmail.com.au if you would like to join the team!

Sewing Library Bags for Classmates
Last term Poplars student, Cheyanne Rainford-Schultze, took part in sewing 
lessons. She learnt skills such as straight sewing, threading needles, cutting 
fabric and ironing. She was also able to help out the Junior Poplars Class by 
making some much needed library bags for the students. Cheyanne really 
enjoyed these lessons. 

Trudi Dempsey | Poplars Administration

STEM Girls 
Four Year 10 girls, Mia Pauser-Jones, Gianna Morello, Stella Fritsche and Gael 
Chinzungu, were recently selected to participate in the STEM Girls program 
on behalf of the College. STEM Girls is a University of South Australia program 
encouraging girls to continue the study of Science and Mathematics throughout 
their schooling and into university. The program consists of two inquiry days at 
UniSA in Mount Gambier with other local schools and culminates with a 2 day 
conference in Adelaide in August. The range of opportunities the girls will be 
exposed to include:
•	 enhancing knowledge and understanding of STEM concepts
•	 forming networks with like-minded peers
•	 meeting and networking with women in STEM careers
•	 providing career information to support a STEM career pathway.
The students enjoyed the first day held last week where they investigated 
mathematical modelling of population growth and then learnt how to interpret 
this data and apply it to controlling infectious disease and vaccinating the world. 
In the second workshop they learnt about the importance of blood in the human 
body and the genetics of blood disorder.

Bernadette Fisher | Science Teacher

https://www.alia.org.au/nss
mailto:kafflight%40hotmail.com.au?subject=
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SAKG Harvest 
Mr Gannon’s Year 6 class recently harvested their giant pumpkins which have 
grown from seed since last July. This was very exciting and the pumpkins will 
be used in kitchen lessons through the term for soup and scones. Students have 
also saved the seeds again for next year’s crop!
Sunny, one of the grounds staff, gave students a bag of corn seeds which they 
raised and grew. Students will trial some red popcorn and save the kernels for 
planting again next year also.

Jen McCourt  | SAKG Co-Coordinator R-6

3D-Printed Dice for 
Visually-Impaired Student 

Year 1 student, Declan Lee, was born without vision due to a condition called 
‘Leber’s congenital amaurosis’. Declan has a number of ESO’s who assist him with 
his orientation and learning at school. As he can read braille, myself and his other 
ESO’s make braille and tactile resources for him to access his learning.
In March, I was fortunate to be able to travel to Adelaide for a 2-day workshop at 
SASVI (South Australian School for Vision-Impaired) about braille and preparing 
and using resources to assist students with a vision impairment. A resource 
displayed was dice with raised dots made on a 3D printer, which enables a 
visually-impaired student to identify the numbers on each side by touch.
Through collaboration with Pathways Coordinator Elisa Lawrie and Design and 
Technology Teacher George Adamopoulos, we were able to print the same dice 
at our College using one of our 3D printers. George downloaded a pre-made CAD 
file needed to produce these special dice. As the dice are very similar to regular 
dice, Declan’s classmates can also use them with him, promoting inclusivity.
Within four days of the project being proposed I was able to hand Declan the 
finished product; he was thrilled about them and can't wait to use them in class 
with his friends.

Carolyn Jones | Education Support Officer

Olympic Cycling Team Visit
2021 is an official Olympic Year. Tenison Woods College is extremely lucky to 
have the Australian Olympic Cycling Team visit the College this Friday 14 May. 
The team are in Mount Gambier to compete in the 84th running of the 100 Mile 
Classic. The Year 3-6 students will be hosting the team at their assembly while 
the Years 7-10 HPSP students will be listening to the athletes talk about their 
preparations for Tokyo and what it takes to be an elite athlete. The College is so 
lucky to have the team stop here to share their stories with us.

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sports Coordinator

Marvellous Marble Run Making
Year 7 Future Thinking students spent Term 1 investigating forces and made their 
own 3D printed marble runs which were tested this Term. The orange or blue 3D 
printed parts were combined with multi link cubes to create successful marble 
runs. Well done to all students on their fantatsic work!

Yvette Sims | 7/8 Teaching and Learning Coordinator
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'The Club'
This term, we have introduced a before school sporting club, open to all students 
from Year 7-12. The Club is designed to support students who have been/are part 
of the High-Performance Sports Program or the Sports Academy Program but is 
also open to any students in Years 7-12 who are interested in sport and nutrition.
The Club meets every Wednesday morning for a session which focuses on 
strength and conditioning, nutrition tips and support in a great positive 
environment. Each session is followed by a shared breakfast (in the breakfast 
club room).
Sessions are every Wednesday morning from 7:30AM to 8:15AM in the Barrie 
Holmes Stadium. There are no fees and no need to book. Come along and join 
in the fun!
Image: School Captain Austin Rossi is geared up and ready for a fitness session 
with ‘The Club’.

Nathan Fleetwood | High Performance Sports Program Coach

TODDLER TIME 
PARENTS, BABIES AND TODDLERS! 

CALLING ALL 

COME AND JOIN 
IN THE PLAYGROUP  

FUN 
WEDNESDAYS DURING TERM TIME 

HELD AT THE TENISON WOODS COLLEGE EARLY 
LEARNING & COMMUNITY CENTRE 

WITH SESSION RUNNING  

  8:45AM - 10:15AM   I   10:30AM - 12:00PM      

COST: $20 PER TERM FEE 

COME AND JOIN OTHER FAMILIES AND ENJOY TIME WITH YOUR CHILDREN 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 

CONTACT TENISON WOODS COLLEGE ON (08) 8725 5455 OR EMAIL 
dunnd@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

The College's Early Learning and Community Centre recently welcomed back parents and 
children for weekly Toddler Time!
Toddler Time is a great chance for children to interact and play with others, make new friends and 
have some fun! Sessions are held every Wednesday during the Term. Visit the College website or 
contact the College for more details.

Cross Country
Last Friday, Tenison Woods College sent 76 students to the annual South East 
Cross Country Event in Naracoorte. Glorious weather greeted all who attended 
and the students were perfectly behaved. Tenison Woods College had some 
wonderful results during the day which included:

Cooper Fear – 2nd
Maggie Collins – 2nd
Joe Ottoson-Crossling – 2nd
Saskia Brogan  - 4th
Finn McEachern – 5th
Joel Clayfield – 8th
Tatiana Brogan – 10th

Super effort by all students!

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sports Coordinator

Cooper Fear Maggie Collins

Joe Ottoson-Crossing
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Prime Minister's Online Spelling Bee
Students in Year 3-6 all over Australia recently participated in the Prime Minister’s 
online Spelling Bee, with 33 students from Tenison Woods College involved. Each 
student participated in a series of rounds. Firstly, the school competition round 
and then the State and Territory final. Students had to answer 30 randomly 
served spelling words within a 25 second time frame. To move onto the next 
round students were ranked on accuracy and time.
The top 100 ranked students from the school round, which included 24 of our 
students, made it to the State and Territory round and the top 3 ranked from the 
State and Territory final were eligible for the National Final. Unfortunately, no 
students from our College progressed to this final round.
The competition was a game of skill; chance played no part in determining the 
winners.
I would like to congratulate all the students for having a go at this competition.  
Their enthusiasm and determination to give it a good go was outstanding! I look 
forward to running the competition again next year.
Students have all received certificates for their participation in the rounds they 
competed in.
The students that took part were:
Kade Parker, Dane O'Brien, Eli Pilven, Miles Kroon, Caitlin Barry, Sophie Halloran, 
Marcon Gemino, Muhammad Usman, Sophia McCullough, Hudson Gray, Louis 
Prosperi-Porta, Charlie Little, Shubhan Vijayakumar, Andy Guan, Jack Koopman, 
Stella Jones, Archie Marlow, Filumena Ochudzawa, Bailey, Cooper Fear, Isabelle 
Neumann, Kareena Ghosh, Zoe Guthridge, Laura, Riley Chapman, Digby 
Stephens, Max Yeates, Samuel Swiggs, Sienna Hughes, Imogen Lock, Arshia 
Gulati, Bryn Rickard and Ava Prosperi-Porta.

Elisa Lawrie | EY-6 Pathways Coordinator

Recycled Plastic Art Mosaic
The Project Recology shed has put leftover project resources to great use, as  
re-claimed plastic from students’ projects have been re-melted and pressed into 
artistic tiles, combined together to make a unique mosaic outside the Tenison 
Woods College Conference Room.
A great initiative to recycle parts already recycled; nothing left to waste.
Well done to students Alain Alpha and John Wimshurst (absent from picture) on 
this great project!

Callum Unger  | Sustainability and Recology Education Support Officer

Recycled Bench Student Project 
Year 7 student, Charlie, has made great use of our Project Recology shed and 
resources to create a stunning bench top comprised of recycled plastic!
Plastic was pressed and moulded into panels to cover the original steel frame, to 
create a unique piece of artwork that works as a functional bench.
This is the first prototype of a recycled bench. We hope to replace many existing 
benches around the College.

Callum Unger  | Sustainability and Recology Education Support Officer

SAKG Competition 
Butterfly Habitats

Student, Xavier Mugavin entered a colouring competition for SAKG last term 
to celebrate Butterfly Habitats which formed the focus around learning for 
Reception classes. Students planted butterfly gardens and made butterfly 
sunbeds in their garden lessons and then designed butterfly habitats with fresh 
herbs and sandwich items to eat in their kitchen lessons. Congratulations also 
to Neve Dycer in Mr Fitzpatrick’s Year 6 class who won the prize pack for older 
students with her beautiful entry.
Students from Maria Jeffrey’s class also made edible butterfly habitats!

Jen Mc Court  | SAKG Co-Coordinator R-6
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Upcoming Events:
Wednesday 12 May
•	 NAPLAN
	 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.

Thursday 13 May
•	 NAPLAN
	 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.
•	 Year 12 MFS Road Awareness, 9:00am, PRC Lecture Theatre 
•	 Sacrament Family Session C, 4:30pm - 5:45pm or 6:45pm - 8:00pm

Friday 14 May
•	 NAPLAN
	 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.
•	 Year 3 - 6 Assembly, 2:05pm - 2:35pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 Reception - Year 2 Assembly, 2:40pm - 3:10pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Saturday 15 May
•	 Youth Mass, 5:00pm, St Paul's Church

Sunday 16 May
•	 Parish Mass, 11:00am, St Paul's Church

Monday 17 May
•	 NAPLAN
	 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.
•	 Term 3 Reception Information Evening, 7:00pm - 8:00pm
•	 Year 10 Outdoor Education Camp, Mount Arapiles

Tuesday 18 May
•	 NAPLAN
	 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.
•	 'GRIP' Student Leadership, 9:00am - 3:20pm
•	 Year 5BCRDJ Centenary Tower Excursion, 11:15am - 1:15pm
•	 State Theatre Company SA 'Euphoria', 12:30pm - 3:00pm
•	 Year 10 Outdoor Education Camp, Mount Arapiles

Wednesday 19 May
•	 NAPLAN
	 To view a timetable of the NAPLAN testing please click here.
•	 National Stimulus Storytime
•	 'GRIP' Student Leadership, 9:00am - 3:20pm
•	 Year 5CTODJ Centenary Tower Excursion, 11:15am - 1:15pm

Do It For Dolly Day
At the beginning of 2018, the country was stunned by the death of 14-year-old 
Dolly Everett, a victim of relentless bullying including cyber-bullying.

Dolly left behind her parents Kate and Tick Everett, and sister Meg, who 
established Dolly’s Dream to act as a voice for those who cannot speak for 
themselves, create a kinder world and work to prevent other precious lives being 
lost to bullying.

Do It For Dolly Day is about bringing the community together, spreading kindness 
and uniting in taking a stand against bullying.
 
Do It For Dolly Day is held on Friday 14 May 2021 and we are asking Middle and 
Senior Students to show support of the day by wearing a light blue ribbon and 
being kind (every day!).

Student Leaders will hand out ribbons on Friday morning 

This year, Do It For Dolly and help create a safe and kinder world for Australia's 
kids and communities. #DoItForDollyDay #bekind

This awareness campaign was prompted from a 9SHINE class activity.

To find out more please follow the link.

Jaimee Smith | Year 9 Student

Mobile Muster Drive
Thanks to the suggestions of staff, the College is running a Mobile Muster drive 
across the College community. Drop off boxes are now located in the Front Office, 
PRC Office and in the Staffroom. This is an opportunity to clean out old drawers 
of knackered or outdated phones, chargers and accompanying accessories. The 
Mobile Muster will run for a month at the College and will provide the opportunity 
for 95% of the components of old phones to be recycled to other items. Mobile 
Muster has no want to look through old cat photos and encourages people to 
clear phone content prior to drop off. 

Links to what is happening in classrooms can be found through Mobile Muster’s 
resources page which can be accessed here. Media classes are developing some 
interesting mobile phone recycling videos, vying for a handful of exciting prizes. 

Tom Linnell | Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator

QKR! App Important Reminders
When using the QKR! App for canteen orders, please be reminded of the following 
points. The Canteen have noticed an increase of errors, so please take care 
when ordering. User accuracy is extremely important when using the QKR! App.  
Please be vigilant with student name, and class. If you have made a mistake, you 
can click profile on the QKR home page, and edit the student’s profile. 
•	 Only 1 Order Per Child (please don’t order for siblings using 1 child’s  
	 name, each child needs their own unique profile) 
• 	 If child goes home sick, please let the Front Office know that they had a  
	 canteen order for that day (or phone the canteen directly on 8724 4607 to  
	 notify). Any children who are sick, without the canteen being notified prior to  
	 recess time will forfeit their order. 
• 	 Once orders are placed on the App, no changes can be made to the order. 

Leanne Sandow | Canteen Manager

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312808/NAPLAN_2021_Schedule.pdf
https://www.mycause.com.au/events/doitfordollyday#pages/Resources 
https://www.mobilemuster.com.au/education/
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Mother's Day  Breakfast
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Healthy Habits

Join us for a cost-free, informal and interactive education session targeted at
parents and care-givers of R-6 students, about our goal of being a Zero Waste
school, with one strategy being ‘Nude Food’. The session includes tips,
resources and information presented by a qualified Nutritionist. 
This session is part of FocusOne Health's brand new Healthy Habits program.

HOW TO PREPARE

Healthy School
Lunch Boxes

Tenison Woods College, 101 Shepherdson Road, Mount Gambier

Pam Ronan Centre (PRC) Lecture Theatre

Monday 17th May, 6.00 pm - 7.00  pm

Register via the QR code or contact FocusOne Health 08 8582 3823

Presented by Lynley Seaman, Nutritionist
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MON

TUE

WED

THU

FRI

H E A L T H Y  N U D E  F O O D  P A R E N T
I N F O R M A T I O N  N I G H T
6:00pm in the Lecture Theatre.  Join our College’s Nude Food revolution and learn
how your family can reduce your waste. Hear from acclaimed nutritionist 
Lynley Seaman about how you can fuel your family with healthy food. 
Light nibbles provided.

Led by Middle School Enviro’s Colby Ind and Alexei Georgiou.
Participants will earn a ticket to a lunch time screening of 
The Lorax on Thursday

J U N I O R  S C H O O L
L U N C H T I M E  C L E A N U P

L U N C H T I M E  W O R L D
R E C O R D  L I D S  S O R T I N G
We want as many students as possible to help us set a World
Record for the most lids sorted in a half hour window. Get to the
Project Recology Shed at lunch to be a part of history

L A U D A T O  S I '  M O V I E
T H E  L O R A X

Screening in the Lecture Theatre. Invited students must show
their ticket to enter

SAT

L U N C H T I M E  N A T U R E  W A L K
T H R O U G H  M A R I S T  P A R K

O P E N  M O R N I N G  @
P R O J E C T  R E C O L O G Y  S H E D
9:00am-11:00am. Families invited to experience our Project Recology
space in action. Bring your recyclable plastic items, help us sort some
material, assist in making some products, talk all things recycling.

For further details, please contact Tom Linnell linnt@tenison.catholic.edu.au 

Laudato Si’ Week 2021, to be held May 16-25, will be the crowning event of the Special Laudato Si’ Anniversary Year, and a
celebration of the great progress the whole Church and the College especially has made on its journey to ecological conversion.

 

M A Y  1 6 - 2 5

Join Mr Linnell and student leaders on a walk through Marist Park
walking track. Be prepared to leave from the grassed area in front of the
Front Office at 1:25pm. Students and Teachers welcome
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after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS

PAGE 11

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf

